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Important Dates 

 NAPLAN 

commence 

Tues, 14th May 

 Bookclub due, 

Thurs, 16th 

May 

 PSSA Hunter 

Cross Country, 

Fri, 31st May  

 Queen’s 

Birthday 

holiday, Mon 

10th June 
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Dear families, 

Welcome to week 3 of the term. 

Week 2 was a fantastic week at Cessnock Public 
and we are looking forward to another great 
week of learning opportunities. This will include: 

Monday - Sport In Schools sessions, Stage 3 
library 

Tuesday - Early stage 1 library 

Wednesday - Stage 2 library, Mindfulness 

Thursday - Stage 1 library, support class 
swimming 

Friday – school sport   

What a successful day we had on Wednesday 
for our ’Adopt a Farmer’ fundraiser.  This was a 
Department of Education initiative to help raise 
much needed funds for our struggling farmers.  
In total we raised $294.00 — well done CPS!! 

It was great to see everyone at our Mothers’ 
Day morning tea on Thursday morning, enjoying 
a tea or coffee, some lovely food and great 
pictures at the Photo Booth. You can check out 
our photos in this newsletter and on our 
Facebook page.  I would like to wish all of our 
wonderful mothers a Happy Mother’s Day this 
coming Sunday! 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Well done to all of our students who have 
represented our school on the sporting field in 
the past week. We have been well represented 
in both boys and girls soccer, rugby league and 
zone cross country, with all teams and students 
putting in an amazing effort. Special 
congratulations to Mia Geatches who was 
successful in qualifying for the Regional Cross 
Country carnival. 
 
Good luck to our Year  3 and 5 students who will 
be sitting NAPLAN this year. As our school is 

participating in NAPLAN Online this year, all 
tests will be implemented on digital technology 
(laptops or iPads) with the exception of the of 
the Year 3 writing test. Given that our students 
will be sitting the tests online, the testing period 
will run from Tuesday week 3 through to Friday 
week 4. If you have any questions regarding this 
please contact the school. 
 

As mentioned in our Perfect Page last week, our 
wonderful teachers will be participating in a 
range of Professional Learning opportunities 
throughout the school Term. A portion of this 
staff development will again be done through 
video analysis of lessons. This involves some 
aspects of lessons being recorded through a 
range of media (iPads, GoPros, video recorder) 
to be reviewed by both staff and supervisors. 
Please note that these recording are used for 
Professional Development of staff only. If you 
have any questions regarding this please do not 
hesitate to contact the school.  

Now that the weather has begun to cool down, 
particularly in the mornings, it is important to 
ensure that your children have appropriate 
clothing (jumpers etc). We are however, starting 
to see an increase in coloured jumpers and 
“hoodies” across the school. School uniform is 
an effective way of showing respect for our 
school and it is important to remember that our 
Winter school uniform is a black jumper with 
the school crest or school sports jacket and 
black tracksuit pants. If you are having  difficulty 
providing your child or children with an 
appropriate Winter uniform, please contact the 
school.   

With the year moving quickly ahead, we are 
now taking enrolments for Kindergarten in 
2020. With our Kinder transition and orientation 
programs fast approaching, it is important that 
you contact the school as soon as possible if 
your child will be attending Kindergarten at CPS 
in 2020.  

As always we will try to keep everyone up to 
date with what is happening around our 
wonderful school through our school website, 
Facebook Page and Skoolbag App. 

Have a great week! 

Steve Morgan 



House Championship Points Update 

After a big first two weeks of points scoring for all four 

houses, we have seen no change in the order of the leader 

board, with Gordon consolidating their lead and being the 

first house to break the 30000 point barrier! Remember to 

keep an eye on the scoreboards in primary (just inside the 

primary building) and infants (on the side wall of the 

infants building, across from the 3-6H classroom).  

 The current totals are: 

Gordon – 30482  Paterson - 26704 

Lawson - 23579  Kendall - 21118 

Each year 1,700 public school children in need 

come to Stewart House from many parts of NSW 

and the ACT. During their stay, children are 

provided with optometric, dental and medical 

treatment as well as emotional support. 

Donation envelopes have been sent home, however if you 
require another please pop into our school office.  Entry into 
the draw is only $2.00 for your chance to win a family 
holiday valued at $4,000 to the destination of your choice.  
Envelopes are due to be returned  by 24th May.  Thank you 
for your support. 

In Term 3, Kindergarten will be participating in 
‘Creative and Inquiry Play Sessions.’  

As part of this program we are asking for donations 
of items that you no longer use or need around your 

home and recyclable materials. 

Items for donation can include: 

Shells, pebbles & gem stones 
Scrapbooking & craft materials 
Material scraps, ribbon scraps, 

 pegs & cotton reels 
Buttons & beads 

Yogurt & ice-cream containers 
Cardboard boxes,  

tissue boxes & paper towel tubes 
Plastic lids, bread tags, metal lids, straws & corks 

Please bring in your donations to the office, 

 thank you! 

 

A huge congratulations to our girls PSSA 

Football team who competed on 

Wednesday in the PSSA competition.  

The girls played fabulously and 

represented our school with pride and 

respect.  

 Well done girls!! 



Thank you to all our wonderful 

mothers, grandmothers and 

carers who came along to our 

gathering yesterday. 

  We hope you enjoyed your 

morning! 

Have a beautiful day on Sunday! 




